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August 2013
Dear Senator:  
This summer, hundreds of friends of International Justice Mission (IJM) from around the United States are on meetings with Senators, Representatives and their district staff around the country to advocate for policies that will contribute to the eradication of modern day slavery.  IJM is a human rights agency with 16 overseas field offices that brings rescue to victims of slavery, sexual exploitation and other forms of violent oppression.  On behalf of the staff and board of IJM, I write to thank you for meeting with our friends and your constituents.

Over the past five years, IJM supporters – anti-slavery activists from across the political spectrum – have had more than 1,000 meetings with Members of Congress and their staff to advocate for robust policies to combat trafficking and slavery at home and abroad.  With their strong support, Congress reauthorized the Trafficking Victims Protection Act in February.    

This year, we are appealing to Congress to enhance the effectiveness of U.S. foreign assistance to governments in rescuing trafficking victims, bringing perpetrators to justice and deterring the crime of slavery.  IJM and its partners in the Alliance to End Slavery and Trafficking (ATEST) recommend that targeted, multi-year investments be made in countries that have the political will to eradicate slavery but need more technical assistance and resources.  IJM’s anti-slavery offices in India, Cambodia and the Philippines demonstrate that there are effective ways to end slavery: we are appealing to the U.S. Government to invest in replicating and scaling these and other proven anti-trafficking programs around the world.

We are also calling for an upgrade of the State Department Office to Monitor and Combat Trafficking in Persons (J/TIP) to a State Department Bureau.  The work of this small office, which Congress created in 2000, has been impressive but its effectiveness is hampered by the fact that it does not have the diplomatic authority of a State Department Bureau.  The Ambassador-at-Large who heads the office does not have direct access to the Secretary of State, and important policy decisions are made by regional and functional bureaus that outrank the J/TIP Office.

Senator Richard Blumenthal, along with Senators Collins, Crapo, Kirk, Portman, and Shaheen have introduced S. 1249, legislation that re-designates the J/TIP Office as a Bureau, headed by an Assistant Secretary of State. The change does not add bureaucracy or enlarge the staff or budget of J/TIP.  It simply upgrades J/TIP to a stature equal to that of the State Department regional bureaus with which it regularly negotiates on behalf of trafficking victims and slaves.  

We respectfully urge you to carefully consider co-sponsoring this bi-partisan legislation, which will enhance the effectiveness of the U.S. Government’s best resource for confronting trafficking and slavery internationally.  To learn more about S. 1249 and to join as a co-sponsor, please contact Jenna Spinks in the Office of Senator Blumenthal.  Should you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact my colleague, Tim Gehring, at tgehring@ijm.org. 
Thank you again for meeting with your constituents, and for caring about modern day slavery.

Sincerely,

Holly Burkhalter

IJM Vice President of Government Relations and Advocacy
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